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 On Saturday, November 12th we had our annual Charge Conference led 
by District Superintendent Mark Galang.  The charge conference, much to my 
relief, was successful, but we still need to fill a few leadership positions in or-
der to be fully effective in our mission to locally make disciples of Jesus Christ 
for the transformation of the world.  He made an interesting observation that 
is worth repeating.  He marveled out loud to those in attendance at all we had 
accomplished as a church during the over two 
years of COVID closure.   continued on page 2 
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He mentioned the remodeling of our kitchen, the conversion of our parsonage into two rental units, the tiny home 
village in our backyard, and our Saturday morning clothes closet/food pantry outreach.  I was, as were those in 
attendance, pleased at the acknowledgment and affirmation of what we are doing as a church to share what we 
have with others in Jesus’ name, you know, being “that” church.   

 

 The conversation took me back to May of 2016 when I was introduced to the Staff-Parish Relations Com-
mittee as your new pastor.  The church, like so many other churches, was experiencing declining membership and 
attendance to the point where it was no longer feasible to support a fulltime ordained pastor.  The solution was to 
find a Certified Lay Minister that was not nearly as financially burdensome.  We had an interesting meeting.  I was 
excited at the prospect of being a pastor and they needed a pastor in the worst way.  (My goal was not to be a pas-
tor in the worst way.)  in any event, they told me the history of the church and the great mission work they had been 
involved with over the decades such as the cooperative relationship with OlyCAP that led to the creation of the 
South Seven Senior apartment complex known to us a Margaret’s Village.  They then asked me what ideas I had for 
the church regarding possible missions.  Good question.  I responded that as their former Drug Court prosecutor I 
knew that the Tri-Area was ground zero for addiction, unemployment, and homelessness.  I told them that these liv-
ability issues were unaddressed by the current County Commissioners Court and that we should look at doing some-
thing about it.  They seemed to like that answer so we negotiated an employment contract, and I was good to take 
the pulpit on the first Sunday in July of 2016.  The title of my first sermon: The Enthusiastic Methodist. 

 

 Now I’ll be real honest with you, my knowledge of leading a church is limited with most of my experience 
coming from the cheap seats on Sunday mornings.  If I have any talent, it’s in coming into an organization, sizing it 
up, and determining what it needs to accomplish its basic mission.  I’ve honed this skill through my involvement in 
Little League Baseball, School Board, and being an elected prosecutor in two different states.  Each one has a basic 
stated purpose, and the key is identifying that purpose and making sure that everything you do goes towards ad-
vancing that purpose.  Anything else is superfluous and distracting.  

 

However, there is one often overlooked dynamic when you are charged with leading a church.  The Holy Spir-
it.  Success, true success, in any church is dependent upon following the lead of the Holy Spirit.  In John’s gospel Je-
sus says in preparing his disciples for his departure: I have much more to say to you, but you can’t handle it now.  
However, when the Spirit of Truth comes, he will guide you in all truth.  He won’t speak on his own, but will say what-
ever he hears and will proclaim to you what is to come.  He will glorify me, because he will take what is mine and pro-
claim it to you.  Everything that the Father has is mine.  That’s why I said that the Spirit takes what is mine and will 
proclaim it to you.  Jesus sent us his Holy Spirit, the Spirit of Truth, to guide us and work right along side of us in all 
that we do in Jesus’ name.  The key is to listen to the Spirit and not get ahead of yourself.  And I do firmly believe 
that we are truly a “Spirit-led” church as is evidenced by all of our mission-driven efforts that are focused on others 
and not ourselves, being the somebodies who do something in Jesus’ name.   

 

I look back on that May of 2016 meeting with the SPRC and chuckle at how naïve I was.  I told them I would 
commit to three years to see what I could do to get them back to where they could, once again, afford an ordained 
pastor to lead them.  Well, here I am part of the way into year seven and I’m discussing with the SPRC the feasibility 
of increasing my hours from 25 a week to 32.  I’m not sure what the Spirit has up his sleeve, but I am confident it is-
n’t anything we can’t handle or accomplish.  We just have to remember that with God nothing is impossible. 

Faithfully, Scott 
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The Choral Bells on December 1st 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, December 13 we'll be preparing and distributing gift bags to our neighbors at South Seven and Peter's Place. Let Mar-

sha Hamacher (360-385-0840) know if you are planning to help or to make cookies. Cookies can be dropped off between 11:00 and noon 
when assembly begins. 

Many thanks to all those who donated tampons and panty liners for the women at Dove House and the Recovery Cafe. This is very much 
appreciated! 

 

March 6 - 10 at the American Legion 

  Serving evening meals at the Winter Shelter in Port Townsend. More on this after the first of the 
year. 

 

We look forward to seeing you as we work on these service projects. 

Faithfully, 

Diane Jensen Photos by Scott Rosekrans 
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ALTAR FLOWERS 

 
Thanks for all the beautiful November Flowers! 
Advent Altar.  Thanks to Don Olsen for building the stable. 

Photos by Scott Rosekrans 
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PARSONAGE UPDATE 

Thanks to Don Olsen and John Sweet for in-
stalling a more secure entry door to our lower 
level apartment.   

 

Become a Methodist and learn a trade!  Lynn 
Marlow and  Don putting the subway tile 
backsplash up in our new apartment. 

Photos by Scott Rosekrans 
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CHRISTMAS ANGELS 

BY Pat Chase 

 

Gorgeous! 
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THAT CHURCH! 

A Thanksgiving feast. 

Our first potluck  for almost 3 years! 

Clothes Closet.  Saturday morning sorting clothes and helping a client find what he needs. 

Photos by Scott Rosekrans 
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THAT CHURCH!     CONTINUED 

 

 United Women in Faith decorating the church 

Christmas Tree! 

TOYS FOR TOTS DRIVE:  Pick up a new toy 
and place it (unwrapped) in the box.  Make 
a child’s Christmas a little brighter. 

Photos by Scott Rosekrans 
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December 2022 

BIRTHDAYS HOSPITALITY OUR PRAYERS 

1 Larry Sanderson  
15 Janice Fischer 
  
    
 
  
 
 

 4 Advent Worship Comm 
11 Advent Worship Comm 
18 Advent Worship Comm 
25 Advent Worship Comm 
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4 John Sweet 
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 For the homeless, 
the hungry and the 
unemployed. 

 For Peace on Earth!  

 For wisdom for our 
leaders. 

 For employment for 
people  struggling 
to find meaningful 
work. 

  For Healing and 
provisions for those 
who are suffering 
with  COVID-19. 

 For protection of 
the medical front-
line workers who 
are caring for 
patients with COVID
-19 and variants. 

 GREETERS 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

ALTAR FLOWERS 

LITURGISTS 

COMMUNION SERVERS 

COUNTERS 

USHERS 

December 4 
Isa 11: 1-10 
Ps  72:1-7, 18-19 
Rom 15:4-13 
Matt 3:1-12 

December 11 
Isa 35:1-10 
Luke 1:46b-55 
James 5:7-10 
Matt 11:2-11 

December 18 
Isa 7:10-16 
Ps 80:1-7, 17-19 
Rom 1:1-7 
Matt 1: 18-25 

December 25 
Isa 52:7-10 
Ps 98 
Heb  1:1-4j (5-12) 
John 1:1-14 

 

     

December LECTIONARY READINGS 

 

Being the Somebodies Who Do Something In Jesus’ Name 
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CUMC supports three local organizations: OlyCAP, Tri-Area Food Bank and 

ECHHO. We donate a minimum of $100 each month to one of these three 

organizations in addition to donations collected from membership. In 2019 

CUMC will begin donating $100 each month to UMCOR as well to aid in 

natural disaster relief efforts. Following is the donation schedule for 2019 and 

the total amount donated each month: 

   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

January  ECHHO             $ 500.00 

February Food Bank    $ 500.00 

March          OlyCAP $ 500.00 

April       ECHHO $ 500.00 

May        Food Bank  $ 500.00 

June         OlyCAP $ 500.00 

July  ECHHO $ 500.00 

August  Food Bank $ 500.00 

September  ECHHO $ 500.00 

October              Bayside               $ 1129.00 

November   Food Bank $  500.00 

December ECHHO $ 

 

FINANCE REPORT 

   By Larry Jensen 
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Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 1165 

Physical Address:  130 Church Lane 

Port Hadlock, WA 98339 

Phone: 360.385.1579 

Church office email: cumc@olympus.net  

Being the Somebodies Who Do Something in Jesus’ Name 

Community United Methodist Church 

Scott Rosekrans, Pastor 

Email:  pastorscottrosekrans@gmail.com 

 

Pastor’s Office Hours:   

10 am - 3 pm, Monday & Wednesday  

10 am - 6 pm, Tuesday 

Web Site:  www.HadlockChurch.com 

Church Office Hours: 

10am - 2pm, Tuesday -  Friday 

Learning Circle:      9:00am 

Sunday Worship:  10:00 am 

Sunday School:      10:15 am 

Fellowship Time:   11:15 am 

 

A Hot Meal 
By Our Daily Bread 

Matthew 25:40   

Barbecue chicken, green beans, spaghetti, rolls. On a cool day in October, at least fifty-four home-
less people received this hot meal from a woman celebrating fifty-four years of life. The woman 
and her friends decided to forgo her usual birthday dinner in a restaurant, choosing instead to 
cook and serve meals to people on the streets of Chicago. On social media, she encouraged oth-
ers to also perform a random act of kindness as a birthday gift. 

This story reminds me of Jesus’ words in Matthew 25: “Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one 
of the least of these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me” (v. 40). He said these words af-
ter declaring that His sheep will be invited into His eternal kingdom to receive their inheritance 
(v. 33). At that time, Jesus will acknowledge that they’re the people who fed and clothed Him be-
cause of their genuine faith in Him (unlike the proud religious people who did not believe in Him; 
see 26:3–5). Although the “righteous” will question when they fed and clothed Jesus (v. 37), He 
will assure them that what they did for others was also done for Him (v. 40). 

Feeding the hungry is just one way God helps us care for His people—showing our love for Him 

and relationship with Him. May He help us meet others’ needs today. 

November 29th, 2022  

https://ourdailybread.ca/a-hot-meal/
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+25%3A40

